
For the purpose of implementing the resolution of the extraordinary General 

Shareholders Meeting of PJSC Gazprom dated September 30, 2022, which 

stipulates that interim dividends shall be paid based on Gazprom’s performance in 

the first half of 2022, and pursuant to Clause 3 of Executive Order of the President 
of the Russian Federation No. 95 “On Temporary Procedures for Meeting 

Obligations to Certain Foreign Creditors” dated March 5, 2022, Gazprom 

performed the actions required to open Type C bank accounts with Gazprombank 

(Joint Stock Company)* for Gazprom’s foreign shareholders whose rights to 
shares are recorded in the Register of Shareholders of Gazprom and who at the 

same time meet the criteria specified in Clause 1 of the above Executive Order; 

Gazprom also transferred the dividends for the first half of 2022 to such accounts.  

For information about the Type C bank accounts opened, the relevant foreign 

shareholders of Gazprom are to contact Gazprombank (Joint Stock Company).  

 

* Contact details of Gazprombank (Joint Stock Company): 
   Single Help Desk 8 (800) 100-07-01; 

   address: 16 Nametkina Street, building 1, Moscow, 117420, Russia; 

   webpage address: https://www.gazprombank.ru/en/  
 

 

 

 

 


